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PRIMARY MATTERS 

BULAN BAHASA  

Primary School Bulan Bahasa 

program was held from 17 to 28 

October.  A number of activities 

were held to help instill the love of 

the Indonesian language and 

dif ferent  cultures. Various 

programs prepared for this event 

are as follows: 

 

USSR 

All students read Indonesian story 

books during USSR.   

 

DEVOTIONS 

Devotions during these two weeks 

were delivered in Indonesian, and 

there were house points awarded 

for each question answered 

correctly at the end of the 

devotion. 

BATIK DRESS CODE  

Many students and teachers 

wore batik to school from 24 to 

28 October. 

 

ASSEMBLY     

We invited a story-teller, Kakak 

Mia to our assembly on 20 

October. 

STORYTELLING  

A number of secondary students 

did 15-minute storytelling to Grade 

1 and 2 students.  

 

We would like to thank all students 

who have enthusiast ical ly 

participated in the activities, all 

Indonesian teachers for running 

the program, and parents for their 

continuous support. 

 

Have  a nice weekend. 

 

Ratih Damajanti      

Kepala Sekolah N-G3     

          

Dian Rumanti  

Kepala Sekolah Grades 4-6 

 

 

 

 

 

Semester One Examinations  
Semester One examination will be held from 25-30 November.  Please note the following examination schedule: 

 

Mon, 25 Nov  

Mon, 28 Nov  Tue, 29 Nov  Wed, 30 Nov  

Grade 4 and 5  Grade 6 

English 1 

08.00 ï 09.00 

English 2 

08.00 ï 09.00 

Indonesian 

08.00 ï 9.30 

Science1 

08.00 ï 8.45 

Mathematics 1 

08.00 ï 8.45 

English 2 

09.45 ï 10.45 

English 2 

09.30 ï 10.30 

Mandarin 1 

10.15 ï 10.50 

Science 2 

9.30 ï 10.15 

Mathematics 2 

9.30 ï 10.15 

- 
Social Studies 

11.00 ï 12.00 

Mandarin 2 

11.00 ï 12.10 
- - 

Semester One Examinations,   
18-30 November  
Students of Grades 7, 8, 9, 10 (C) 
and 11 will begin their examination 
on Monday, 21 November.      
Students of Grade 10 (T/H/R) will 
begin earlier, on Friday, 18      
November.  Students are expected 
to prepare diligently for their    
examinations and pay careful  
attention to their examination 
schedule as different levels may 
start at different times.  As this is a 
crucial time, we seek parentsô 
support in helping your children 
manage their time as necessary, 
especially during weekends.     
Parents also need to make sure 
that their children are picked up 

promptly after examinations   
finish.   
 
Grade 12 will not have Semester 
One examinations and will        
continue to have lessons as     
n o r m a l  t h r o u g h o u t  t h e            
examination period. 
 
In order to help your child pre-
pare for the examinations, there 
will be no CCA activities from 
Monday, 14 November.  CCA will 
resume on Monday, 5 December. 
 
Marking Days, 1 -2 December  
There will be no school for 
Grades 7, 8, 9, 10 (C) and 11 on      
Thursday, 1 December and    
Friday, 2 December.  Teachers 

will use these days for correction 
and marking.  There will be no 
school for Grade 10 (T/H/R) on 
Friday, 2 December only. Grade 
12 will have lessons as normal on 
both marking days. 
 
Normal School, 5 -15 December  
Monday, 5 December to     Thurs-
day, 15 December, will be normal 
school days for           secondary 
students.   
 
Semester One Reports, 8, 14 & 
15 December  
Semester One reports will be 
distributed via your child on 
Thursday, 8 December for Grades 
9 and 11, on        Wednesday, 14 
December for Grades 8, 10 and 

12 and on Thursday, 15 De-
cember for Grade 7.  In addition 
to the   report, there will be an 
analysis of student results, the 
school    calendar and the 
schedule of fees for the 2016-
17 academic year.   
 
There will also be information 
regarding the next Parent 
Teacher Conference (PTC), 
which will be held on Friday, 20 
January, 2017. 
 

Grade 9 Thailand Camp, 10 -
15 December  
All Grade 9 students are going 

on their compulsory camp from 

10-15 December.   

SECONDARY MATTERS 
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SECONDARY MATTERS (CONTINUED)  

This year, they will once again be 
participating in the Visiting Schools 
Program of the Traidhos Three-
Generation    Community for 
Learning (formerly known as the 
Prem Center) in Chiang Mai in the 
northern part of Thailand.  It is a 
well-known   student enrichment 
centre that has an excellent repu-
tation for its exciting educational 
programs. There will be 8 teachers         
accompanying the group:           
Mr.  Nathaniel Schmidt, Ms. Shalini 
Mahtani, Ms. Kadek Windy, Mr. 
Gregory Davies, Ms. Melissa Tan, 
Mr. Mohammad Nadzi and Dr. 
Capri Anjaya. As in previous years, 
it promises to be an     exciting and 

memorable trip, filled with valu-
able experiences. Updates on the 
camp activities will be posted on 
the ACS Jakarta Facebook page. 
 
Grade 11 Sukabumi, Kupang 
and Lombok CAS Camps, 10 -
15 December  
All Grade 11 students are going 
on their compulsory camp from 
10-15 December to Sukabumi,    
Lombok or Kupang as part of 
their Creativity Activity Service 
(CAS) program. Pak Resa Ma-
radhona, Mr. Timothy Lim and 
Ms. Evelyn Henson are going to 
lead the Sukabumi camp, Pak 
Edy Nugraha, Mr. Peter Greener 

and Ibu Arum Handayani will be at 
the Lombok camp while Ms. Terry 
Suarez, Mr. Christian Gabriel and 
Pak Tri Mulyani are in-charge of 
the Kupang camp. Updates of 
camp activities will be posted on 
the ACS Jakarta Facebook page. 
 
Grade 7 Ciwidey Camp, 12 -15 
December  
All Grade 7 students are going on 
their compulsory camp from 12ï
15 December.  This year, students 
will be staying at  Legok Kondang 
glamping site in Ciwidey and will 
be taking part in a number of team   
building and problem solving ac-
tivities including raft building and a 

survival challenge. The six 
accompanying teachers will be 
Mr. Leigh Judge, Mr. Jose Ce-
lestino, Ms. Carmen Choong, 
Ms. Junisa Putriama, Mr. 
Marcelo Crispino, and      Dr. 
Chua Kok Seng. The camp 
program is once again provided 
by the Odyssey Institute. Daily 
updates on the camp will be 
posted on the ACS Jakarta 
Facebook page. 
   
Have a nice weekend. 
  
Dr. Capri Anjaya  
Kepala Sekolah SMP and SMA 
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IMPORTANT DATES 
18 November 2016 

Tan Siong Kie Hall Naming Cere-
mony 

& Launching of ACS Jakarta 
10th Anniversary Publication 

 
18-30 November 2016 
Mid-Year Examinations 

(Grade 7 - 11) 
 

19 November 2016 
2nd Open Day 

 
25-30 November 2016 
Mid-Year Examinations  

(Grade 4 - 6) 
 

1-2 December 2016 
Examination Marking Days  
(No school for all students) 

 
7 December 2016 

Inter-House Swimming (Primary) 
 

8 December 2016 
Issue of Q2 School Reports  

(Grade 9 & 11) 
 
 

14 December 2016 
Issue of Q2 School Reports 

(EC-Grade 8, 10, & 12) 
 

15 December 2016 
Semester 1 

Second Quarter ends 
 

10-16 December 2016 
School Camps & CAS Project  

(Grade 9 & 11) 
 

16 December 2016ð8 January 
2017 

Second Quarter Break 
 

9 January 2017 
Semester 2 

Third Quarter begins 

the Art  students learnt how to 
mold ceramic and to paint on 
glass from the local artists. 
 
They also visited Affandi's Mu-
seum and Oei Hong Djin Gallery 
to extend their knowledge about 
Art and to fulfill one of the IB 
Visual Art     requirements.  
 
To round off the trip, we had fun 
visiting Borobudur temple,   
shopping in Malioboro and    
sampling the  traditional food of 
the  region (bakpia and gudeg). 
 

Mr. Daniel Dasalak  

Secondary Head of Music and 

Arts    

 

From 10 October ï 14 October 
during the Quarter 1 break, nine 
Music and ten Art students from 
Grades 10 and 12, accompanied 
by Ms. Junisa, Mr. Andhika, and       
Mr. Daniel Dasalak, enjoyed the 
wonderful experience of music 
and art camp.  
 
The music students studied west-
ern music and got  valuable feed-
back from the music workshop 
leader,  Mr. Drs. Wahyu Purnomo, 
M.Sn.  
 
This helped students to improve 
the quality of their compositions 
and to deepen their understand-
ing of  western music. Meanwhile,  
 

YOGYAKARTA MUSIC AND ART CAMP REPORT  

SCHOOL OPEN DAY 

Dear Parents, 

 

We would like to inform you that we will have our Second Open Day 

on Saturday, 19 November 2016. The event will be from 9 am to 11 

am. 

For further details, please contact the Admissions Department. 

 

Thank you. 

Admission & Marketing Department 

EMERGENCY NUMBERS 

Clinic  : 08111463751  

    (021)  84597175 ext. 419 

Receptionist : 085716376994 

    (021)  84597175 ext. 490 

Security  : 08118206784 

    (021)  84597175 ext. 499 
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Nursery and KA Excursion to Taman Mini  

KB visit to Taman Wisata Lebah Madu Pramuka  

Beyond the classroom, apart from 

the pictures and more than what 

they heard from their teachers, 

field trips have been a fun and 

fundamental part of the childrenôs 

learning. 

 

Last 28th of October, the Nursery 

and Kindergarten A children held 

their very first field trip for this 

school year in Taman Mini Indone-

sia Indah. The children had so 

much fun learning about the differ-

ent houses and cultures in       

Indonesia.  

 

We saw the simple, traditional, and 

richly decorated model houses of 

the various provinces.  We had 

storytelling session in one of the 

houses we visited. We had a Scav-

enger hunt game and a tour in the 

houses. We looked at the different 

rooms in the house and found 

some significant things in each 

room. Our favorite part of the trip 

was the visit to Istana Anak Anak 

where we played in a big play-

ground with our friends. 

This field trip indeed is a memo-

rable one for all of us. Learning is 

truly more meaningful when 

learnt outside the four corners of 

the classroom. We look forward 

to our next trip with our kinder-

garteners! 

 

Ms. Lara Tolentino  

KA Homeroom Teacher 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KB visitsé Ta-

man Wisata Le-

bah Madu Pra-

muka!!!  

 

 

To conclude our Inquiry Learning 

unit of the five senses, we decided 

to take a trip to the bee park on 

Thursday, September 29th.  

 

Our trip began with an hour long 

nature walk through the gardens. 

Students documented the things 

that they saw, heard, smelled, 

touched, and even tasted.  

 

Following our nature walk, students 

watched an informational video 

where they learned how bees make 

honey. Students were given the 

opportunity to wear bee        

protective gear and interact with 

bees.  

Some students were even brave 

enough to hold a giant beehive! 

We ended our bee experience by 

tasting some honey water. It was a 

ñbeetasticò day using our five 

senses. 

 

 

Ms. Karinne Yahne  

KB Yellow Homeroom Teacher 
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